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Flegal, Paul R

From: Communication Services <dialogue@cbe.ab.ca>
Sent: April 3, 2019 3:59 PM
To: Flegal, Paul R
Subject: Consideration of Closure of Rosscarrock School

   

Next Steps in the Consideration of Closure of Rosscarrock 
School 

  

Dear Parents/Guardians: 

As you are aware, enrolment in the regular program at Rosscarrock School is declining and is 
expected to continue into the future and have impacts on student learning. On Feb. 5, the Board of 
Trustees of the Calgary Board of Education (CBE) passed a motion to consider the closure of the 
Rosscarrock School. This was followed soon after with a Written Notice Re: Consideration of 
Closure of Rosscarrock School. This document provides background and details on past, current 
and projected enrolments, as well as proposed options to accommodate Rosscarrock School 
students at other schools in the area. 

On March 7, The CBE Board of Trustees held a meeting at Rosscarrock School to share 
information about the consideration of closure and to allow for input and questions. At that time, 
members of the community were informed they could provide further input and submit 
questions to dialogue@cbe.ab.ca - attention Calvin Davies, Director, Area 7, before noon on 
April 8. If you wish to make comments in writing, please do so by April 8. All written comments 
sent in by that date will be given to the Trustees for their consideration.  

At the upcoming April 9 public meeting, the Board of Trustees will discuss and vote on the 
proposed closure of Rosscarrock School. Parents are invited to attend the meeting starting at 
noon at the Education Centre (1221-8 Street S.W.) or to watch it online. 

The Board of Trustees has a process to allow for public comment at their meetings. If you wish to 
address the Board at the April 9 meeting, please refer to the instructions (see website link 
below).   

You may register to speak at the meeting by contacting the Office of the Corporate Secretary 
by noon on April 8 at corpsec@cbe.ab.ca. A maximum of five presenters are allowed at each 
meeting and each presenter will be allowed a maximum of three minutes to speak. (These rules 
may be adjusted by a majority of the Trustees at the meeting.) 



2

 

More information about the process we use to manage public comments can be found on our 
website. (Note: this document is only a portion of the Board Meeting Procedures.) 

Sincerely, 

Calvin Davies                             Carrie Edwards 
Director, Area 7                          Director, Property, Planning & Transportation 

  
      

 

 

This message is from the Calgary Board of Education (1221 8 Street SW, Calgary, AB, T2R 0L4, phone 403-817-
4000). You can unsubscribe from receiving certain messages that are considered commercial electronic messages as 
defined in Canada’s Anti-Spam Legislation.  

 


